## **Roxanne Maher**

From: Val <jhazlin@comcast.net>

**Sent:** Wednesday, July 24, 2024 10:57 AM

To:Elizabeth BurdickCc:Town Council GroupSubject:GFI Quarry application

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from jhazlin@comcast.net. Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

## Dear Ms Burdick,

My husband and I are concerned about a quarry being proposed in Gales Ferry/Ledyard by GFI. Please respectfully accept this, our request, for you to hire, at the expense of the applicant, an expert in the field of Environmental Health and Safety re: carcinogenic dust, for the Town of Ledyard to aid the Ledyard P&Z in their deliberations regarding approving or denying this application.

Yours Sincerely Valerie and Jim Hazlin 52 Hurlbutt Road Gales Ferry